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From the desk of  Shannon Booker  

Saturday, June 1, 2013 

 

Rain Out.  

 

Only a handful of dedi-

cated golfers, prepared 

for the rain came out to 

compete in City Mar-

ket’s 9-hole Mystery 

Scramble which lead to 

rescheduling the sec-

ond half of City Mar-

ket’s golf tournament 

to Friday evening, June 

21st. Sign up at 5:30.  

 

Sunday, June 2, 2013  

 

With a break from the 

weather, twelve Wran-

gell Golf Club Members 

came out for this 9-

hole Mystery Scramble.   

Individual scores were 

recorded and random 

names were drawn in 

teams of four in order 

to obtain a team handi-

cap.  

The only placing team 

of Robbie Robinson, 

Eric Kading, Ray Peder-

son, and Greg Scheff 

won with the lowest net 

score of 33. 

Robbie Robinson 

(representing City Mar-

ket and Sentry Hard-

ware), Eric Kading, 

Faye and Keene Kohrt, 

Ray Pederson, Rocky 

Littleton, Greg Scheff, 

Wayne and Kathleen 

Harding, Matt Jurak, 

Glacier Larsen, Grover 

Mathis.  

 

The “Straightest Drive” 

went to Robbie Robin-

son with 7” from the 

line.  

 

“Closest to the Pin” was  

Glacier Larsen with 

23’4”.  
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Upcoming Events 

 Kito’s Kave: 9-hole Best Ball  

Scramble  

 Summer Parks & Rec Youth  

Program 

 Tuesday evenings Ladies  

Golf Mentoring with Kathy Sand-

ness  

 Thursday evening men’s golf  

mentoring with Tom Wolford 
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Scattered rain showers didn’t deter players for the second attempt at City 
Market/Sentry Hardware’s Mystery Scramble. Sunday, June 2, 2013.  

City Market and Sentry 

Hardware’s 9-hole 

Best Ball Scramble 

was postponed to Fri-

day evening, June 21, 

2013. Please give us a 

call at the golf course 

if you’d like to play, 

but need a later tee 

time.  

BBQ Dinner and bever-

ages will be served 

before, during and af-

ter the event.  

Prize drawings will im-

mediately follow the 

game. Participants 

who play each day of 

the tournament will 

have their name in the 

drawing twice.  



 

Three or four individuals are 

needed for prep cooking beer 

brats. And another 2-3 people 

are needed inside the brat 

booth serving and keeping 

supplies stocked.  

 

Please give us a call at the 

golf course if you’re inter-

ested in helping put the new 

driving range nets up. Coordi-

nation with a date and time 

continues.  

 

Lessons/Mentoring 

 

Each Tuesday evening  be-

tween 5 and 5:30pm, ladies 

come together for golf mentor-

ing with Kathy Sandness. 

 

Men’s golf mentoring with Tom 

Wolford will begin this Thurs-

day,  June 6th starting be-

tween 5 and 5:30pm.  

 

Don & Bonnie Roher will be 

holding a 2-3 day instructional 

clinic for beginner golfers. 

Dates are tentatively sched-

uled for the third week in June. 

Times and dates are flexible.  

 

Youth 

  

The Wrangell Parks & Rec 

Summer youth program has 

officially begun this week. Golf 

is in their schedule every Tues-

day morning, for an hour start-

ing at 11am. Don and Bonnie 

Roher will be assisting the chil-

dren with proper golf etiquette 

on the driving range and prac-

tice putting green.  

 

 

 

Muskeg Meadows Modifications 

 

 

Course repairs on fairway #3 

remain in effect. Beware of 

foot bridges, and areas that 

are roped off. Please note that 

the areas under construction 

are considered out of bounds, 

and may be played with a free 

drop, no closer to the pin. The 

yardage on that fairway has 

been modified and compen-

sated for on fairway #6, chang-

ing #6 fairway to a par 4. Dur-

ing tournaments teams will be 

using the colored pegs for tee 

areas. Men use the white and 

ladies use the red pegs for a 

short par  3. On fairway #6 the 

champion boxes will be used  

 by men and the white tee box 

will be used as the forward tee. 

The “Closest to the Pin” com-

petition will remain  on #4. The 

“Straightest Drive” has perma-

nently been moved to fairway 

#1 from #5. The orange flag on 

#4 continues to remain under 

repair. Please use the yellow 

flag.   

 

Jim Nelson’s project of install-

ing electricity to the Tourna-

ment Room is now complete!  

 

For your safety, please be 

aware of and yield to ground 

under construction areas that 

are roped off between the 

buildings near the Tourney 

Room as well as on the golf 

course.      

 

  

 

 

 

 

2012 Ladies Mentoring with Kathy Sandness and friends. 
Returning for the 2013 season (pictured L-R) Kathy Sand-
ness, Georgie Sansom, Rebecca Smith, Roxanne Yancey.  

Volunteer Opportunities  

 

There are always volunteer 

opportunities available at Mus-

keg Meadows Golf Course.  

 

We are currently looking for a 

volunteer to paint the deck 

and flower beds in trade for 

golf.  

 

Salads and side dishes are 

also greatly appreciated for 

our backyard BBQ during every 

tournament.  

 

It’s that time of year again to 

be coordinating our 4th of July 

events downtown.  We are 

scheduled to host the tradi-

tional Chipping Contest and 

Ken Davidson’s World Famous 

Brat Booth again this year but 

we are in desperate need of 

helpers.  

Couples who would like to vol-

unteer 1 hour at the Chipping 

Contest, one person to take 

and record bets, and one per-

son to retrieve balls.  

A total of three 1-hour slots 

are currently available.  

 



 

Latest News  

 

Don 

and 

Bon-

nie 

Roher 

have 

their 

gently 

used 

golf 

club 

set 

with 

bag up 

for 

sale 

for 

$100. 

If 

you’re 

inter-

ested, please stop by the golf 

course to take a look. 

 

The Wrangell Golf Club has 

recently obtained new and 

slightly used office equipe-

ment. A fax machine was do-

nated by Club Member, Trish 

Schwartz. And a new refur-

bished laptop paid for with a 

portion of a generous personal 

gift from Ed Rasmuson. Also 

paid with that gift were some 

new sets of golf club rentals.  

 

Arriving this week will be a 15’ 

Muskeg Meadows Golf Course  

banner flag to be displayed at 

Alaska Vistas Shop at the 

cruise ship dock.  

 

Also arriving this week will be 

the nematodes to treat the 

fairways for grubs. Which is 

our strategy to fighting off dev-

astating raven attacks 

throughout the golf course.  

Thank You... 

 

I’d like to thank tournament 

sponsor, City Market, Inc. and 

Sentry Hardware and each 

participant who came out to 

show their support this week-

end. Congratulations to the 

placing team and winners of 

the “Straightest Drive” and 

“Closest to the Pin” competi-

tions.  

Thank you to everyone who 

bought a raffle ticket for the 

BBQ Grill/Smoker Combo. 

Thanks again to Faye Kohrt for 

donating the grill.  

Thank you, Jim Nelson and 

Tim Buness for volunteering to 

install electricity to the Tour-

ney Room as well as a new 

heater in the Proshop.  

Thank you, Brett Woodbury for 

the construction and improve-

ments throughout the golf 

course.  

Thank you, Lloyd Ward for your 

hard work building the new 

motor cart covered area and  

rebuilding the stairs to the 

back porches of the club-

house.  

Thank you, Kathy Sandness, 

Tom Wolford, and Don & Bon-

nie Roher,  Wrangell Golf Club 

Mentors and Advisors.  

Thank you, to all the kids who 

have joined us for an hour of 

golf with Wrangell Parks & 

Recs.  

Thank you, Ed Rasmuson for 

your generous contributions 

towards Muskeg Meadows 

Golf Course.  

Thank you, Trish Schwartz for 

donating the much needed 

office equipment.  

Thanks to everyone who pur-

chased raffle tickets.  
BBQ/Smoker Raffle drawing June 3, 2013.  
The lucky winner was Dick Angerman.   

Raffles 

 

Wrangell Golf Club, Inc. raffle 

permit #2144 directly sup-

ports Muskeg Meadows Golf 

Course. Your generous support 

with each ticket purchased is 

always noticed and appreci-

ated.  

 

A BBQ Grill/Smoker drawing 

was held June 3rd at Muskeg 

Meadows. The lucky winning 

ticket belonged to Dick Anger-

man! This raffle brought in 

$53 in ticket sales.  

 

Friday, June 14th will be the 

beginning of Wrangell Golf 

Club’s next raffle for a hand 

gun. $10/ticket and only 100 

tickets will be sold. Watch for 

further details in my next 

newsletter.   

 

 



 



 

 


